Las Positas College 

Classified Senate Minutes       

Page 2
November 30, 2006

Las Positas College

Classified Senate

(Draft) Minutes

November 30, 2006
 2:30 – 4:00 p.m., Room 1603
Present:   
David Boehm, Sharon Davidson, William Eddy, Roni Jennings, Carmen McCauley, Elizabeth Noyes, Heidi Ulrech 
Absent:
Todd Steffan
1.
Call to Order 
Vice President Ulrech called the meeting to order at 2:35 p.m.   

2.
Approval of October 26, 2006 Minutes

Vice President Ulrech asked for a motion to approve the minutes as written.    
Motion:  
To approve the minutes of October 26, 2006, as written.

MSC: 
E. Noyes/R. Jennings
Approved - unanimously

3.    Agenda
It was reported that #8 may be skipped unless the activity coordinators attend the meeting.  
Motion:
To approve the agenda as written.

MSC:
R. Jennings/E. Noyes


Approved - unanimously

4.    Holidays around the World Event
Roni provided a brief update.  The date has been moved to December 18.  This event is to celebrate the end of 
the semester.    As in years past, individuals are encouraged to bring an ethnic dish or contribute $5 at the door.   
It will be in the Staff Lounge, 11:30 to 1:30 p.m.  This year, members of the LPC Choir will be providing the 
entertainment.  It was suggested a portion of the proceeds be used to pay a small stipend to the choir.  Contact 
Roni or Karen Kit for more information.  
5.
Classified Senate Scholarship

Last year the Classified Senate offered two (2) $500 scholarships.  The question was raised as to whether or not the Senate would favor doing this once again this year.  Carmen reported the current account balance is approximately $1900.  There was a brief discussion regarding the process and criteria.  It was felt two (2) $500 scholarships were appropriate.  Several Senate members served on the committee last year, which looked at the guidelines and criteria.  Elizabeth proposed the same group should review the submissions this year.  The group consisted of Elizabeth Noyes, Carmen McCauley, Ann Jones, Roni Jennings, and Janice Cantua.  It was noted more specific requirements are needed.   It was determined the committee would attempt to meet via virtual meetings with Elizabeth volunteering to take the lead.   Roni asked for a motion to approve the allocation of funds for two (2) $500 scholarships.  

Motion:
The Classified Senate will allocate funds to be used for two (2) $500 scholarships.  


MSC:
E. Noyes




Motion passed - unanimous

6.
California Community Colleges Classified Senate (4CS)

A handout highlighting the 4CS was distributed.  Heidi inquired if the Senate would be interested in supporting the organization by becoming members and making a requested contribution.  It was clarified we are a member; however, the LPC Classified Senate has not made a donation supporting membership.  Some of the benefits of membership include:



1.
Access to speakers at no cost.   


2.
Works to promote leadership development by offering the annual Classified Leadership Institute.



3.
Conducts presentations and workshops at local community colleges and annual League 




conferences.


4. 
Provides representation for classified employees by attending many legislative activities.


After a brief discussion, it was determined the LPC Classified Senate would like to support the 4CS at a membership level.   It was also recommended this matter be addressed at the end of the academic year (May), so as to get the full benefits of membership once the new academic year begins.   The membership fiscal year is July 1 – June 30.  A motion was asked for that the LPC Classified join the 4CS at a Senate Support level membership of $100.  

Motion:  
The LPC Classified will join the 4CS at a Senate Support level membership of $100.


MSC:
R. Jennings





Motion passed - unanimous
7.
President and Vice President Reports 

No president report.  Heidi provided a brief report about the recent taskforce she served on which was tasked to look at and understand the funding allocation model.  The taskforce has finished most of its work and the results will be presented to the chancellor.  A couple of the issues which arose dealt with a parking fund and Chabot’s more expensive programs.  It is expected additional tweaking to the report will be necessary.  
8.
Activities Coordinators Report

A.  Flex day Wrap-up:  Bill Eddy provided a brief summary of the recent Flex Day.  Recognition was given to Bill and Sharon Davidson for their planning and contribution to the event.  Approximately 40 staff members attended the event.

B.  Holiday Raffle:  The drawing for the prizes will be on December 6 at the Town Meeting.   It was noted items such as this should be referred to as fundraisers and not raffles for auditing purposes in the future.

C.  Basketball Game/Tailgate:  A handout of the game schedule was provided.  A couple of women’s dates proposed were January 3 or January 12.  For the men’s games, most appear to be scheduled later in the evening or on Friday’s and Saturday’s.  It was proposed that the date chosen be convenient for all classified personnel to attend.  Bill suggested hot dogs could be barbequed beforehand and a $3 charge be collected for admittance.  It was suggested that pom poms be available for staff wanting them.  Bill indicated he will check with Lisa Everett about possible vendors for purchasing them.  

D.  Spring Flex Day Planning:  There will be a meeting for all those who want to attend after the Town Meeting on December 6 to start planning the Spring Flex Day.   No set plans have been made to date.   

On a side note, it was proposed the Classified host a chili cook-off.  After a brief discussion, it was determined the date will be January 4.  Bill and/or Carolyn will create and distribute a flyer.  It was suggested it would be beneficial to make sure each entry is labeled with the ingredients.  
9.
Treasurer Report
Carmen provided a brief report.  The social account balance is currently $1901.29.  There was no revenue or expenses in November.  In October there were expenses totaling $395.95.  
10.
Senator Reports

Group I (Sharon Davidson) – Sharon reported that Karen Halliday has resigned effective August 2007.  Mindy Maxedon has resigned.  Her last day will be December 15, 2006.  A potluck will be held for her on December 14.  Sharon has also been working on updating the staff area by group listing.


Group II (Janice Cantua) – Sharon reported in Janice’s absence.  Sean Day, a new employee has been hired for a position in International Student Programs.   

Group III (Elizabeth Noyes) – Michael Furuyama has been hired as an Instructional Systems Technician.   Second level interviews have been concluded for Rebecca Baraconi’s vacant position.  

Group IV (David Boehm) – No Report.
11.
Discussion of Committee Reports

Heidi reported a concern has been raised by District M&O staff with regards to communication; specifically, a possible lack of it between staff and M&O personnel.  She has confirmed this does not appear to be a concern with LPC M&O staff.  Heidi will check the District’s email distribution listing. 


Elizabeth Noyes was recognized for her work on the creation and implementation of the new reports format.  It was proposed a link to the document be included within reminder emails.  Elizabeth is currently working on re-constructing the LPC intranet site.  


It was reported that Parsons is replacing DMJM as building construction management.  It is anticipated construction of the pools will begin in June.   Methods of energy efficiency are being reviewed for heating the pools.   The campus boulevard is set to be completed in June.  
12.
Goof of the Order

Nothing to report. 
13.  Adjournment


The meeting adjourned at 3:45 p.m.
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